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The Governor released his 2015-17 budget today, along with a proposed revenue package. The Governor’s budget includes a $2.3 billion education plan, increases mental health bed capacity to prevent inappropriate boarding of psychiatric patients, adds more than 100 child protective and child welfare service workers, and implements the Governor’s carbon pollution reduction plan.
State: Budget

The Public Health Block Grant that allocates state dollars to local health jurisdictions was held whole.
Funding was added within the Department of Health’s budget for:

· Infectious Disease Response - $9.1 million

· Youth Tobacco, Marijuana and E-Cigarette Prevention - $3 million 

· Dedicated Marijuana Account - $19.3 million

· Healthiest Next Generation - $1 million

The Governor’s budget also contains a revenue package that would raise a total of about $1.4 billion over two years.  The majority of this revenue stems from two proposals: a capital gains tax and the Carbon Pollution Accountability Act. The revenue package includes an increase of the state cigarette tax by 50 cents per pack, and a new tax on e-cigarettes and vapor products—together, these taxes would raise about $56 million.
State: Policy
We continue to collaborate with partners on a number of policy issues that we anticipate will be considered by the state legislature in 2015, such as:

· Public Health Nurse Dispensing bill

· E-Vaping bill (in addition to the tax, includes new licensing fees and fines)
· Telemedicine bill
· Mid-Level Dental Provider bill

· Distracted Driving 

· Breakfast After the Bell

DOH Foundational Services Public Health Policy Work Group
Secretary Wiesman’s Foundational Services Public Health Policy Work Group yesterday concluded its work on foundational public health services. The final product of this work group will be a report that paves the way for a longer-term implementation of the foundation public health services framework.  Thank you to Board Chair McDermott for this leadership on this work group over the course of the past year.
Federal: Budget

On December 13th, Congress passed an appropriations bill for FY2015. The bill includes $5.4 billion in emergency funding to respond to Ebola, and further recognized the need for a strong public health system by sustaining funding for CDC, as well as the Prevention and Public Health Fund.  Much of the Ebola funding is allocated toward public health emergency preparedness and response, as well as to research.
